Hsu, Benjamin

From: Tafuni, Steven

Sent: Wednesday, January 09, 2019 2:06 PM

To: Hsu, Benjamin

Subject: FW: WACS 41193 - Hillsborough County; Southeast County Landfill - Notification of Abandonment

of Series | Piezometers (Corrective Actions Plan)l

Steven Tafuni

FDEP-SWD, Government Operations Consultant,
Compliance Assurance Program

13051 N. Telecom Pkwy

Temple Terrace, FL 33637-0926

tel: 813-470-5792

E-mail: Steven.Tafuni@floridadep.gov

From: O'Neill, Joseph [mailto:ONeilll@hillsboroughcounty.org]

Sent: Wednesday, October 31, 2018 6:45 PM

To: Morgan, Steve <Steve.Morgan@FloridaDEP.gov>; Tafuni, Steven <Steven.Tafuni@FloridaDEP.gov>; Madden, Melissa
<Melissa.Madden@FloridaDEP.gov>; Chamberlain, Justin <Justin.Chamberlain@FloridaDEP.gov>; Boatwright, Kelley M.
<Kelley.M.Boatwright@dep.state.fl.us>

Cc: Spradlin, Kollan <KSpradlin@scsengineers.com>; Guilbeault, Ken <KGuilbeault@SCSEngineers.com>; Curtis, Bob
<BCurtis@scsengineers.com>; Byer, Kimberly <ByerK@hillsboroughcounty.org>; Ruiz, Larry
<RuizLE@HillsboroughCounty.ORG>; Yeargan, Mary <Mary.Yeargan@dep.state.fl.us>

Subject: WACS 41193 - Hillsborough County; Southeast County Landfill - Notification of Abandonment of Series |
Piezometers (Corrective Actions Plan)l

Good Evening,

Re: Notification of Abandonment — Series | Piezometers
Southeast County Landfill
Hillsborough County, Florida

As discussed earlier, we have obtained a schedule from SCS Engineers for the abandonment of all of the Series |
Piezometers within the Phases I-V disposal areas.

SCS will subcontract with Ambient Technologies, Inc. (ATI) who will be preforming the abandonment.
All Series | piezometers (except SB-29, -30, -32) will have the 2-in PVC pipes, and the open borehole around the
pipes, grouted with a water/bentonite mix from the bottom of piezometer to ground surface.

ATl is scheduled to be onsite the week of Nov 5-9 to complete the work.

Once the work is complete, a short letter report w/ a copy of permit and well abandonment logs, will be
forwarded to FDEP.

If you have any questions, please call/email. (Note: | will be on vacation Nov 1-4, 2017, so if you have any
questions please contact Ken Guilbeault or Larry Ruiz).



Thank you

Joseph H. O'Neill, P.E.
Professional Engineer Il
Solid Waste Management Division

P: (813) 663-3223 VOIP 43958
M: (813) 455-2185

E: oneil|@HCFLGov.net

W: HCFLGov.net

Hillsborough County
332 N. Falkenburg Road, Tampa, FL 33619

Facebook | Twitter | YouTube | Linkedin | HCFL Stay Safe

Please note: All correspondence to or from this office is subject to Florida's Public Records law.



